
WHAT’S ON
MARCH.

Sat 8. Doorknocking Workshop and Roleplay.
NChD Office, 2D0pm. (Also March 15th, 
22nd, 29th. see page 3).

Thur 13. Members Policy Making Meeting 7.30pm. 
WEA, Shakespeare Street, (see page 5 ). 

Tues 18. Youth CND meet. 7.30pm. ICC Mansfield 
Road.

Thur 20. Bulletin Deadline + Editorial. NCND 
Office, 3.30pm.

Fri 21. NCND Social. Narrowboat, Canal St. 8J10 
'til late, (see page 7 ).

Sat 22. Folk event, Carlton Hill Catholic Club, 
(see page 7 ).

Tues 25. Peace Festival Group. 7.30pm. Rainbow 
Centre, 180, Mansfield Road.

Wed 26. Labour CM). 7.30pm. kEA Shakespeare St. 
Easter. Molesworth Tools for Eritrea March and 

Dig. (see page 5 ).
Sen 30. 'The Gates of Greenham'. Choral Drama, 

(see page 6 )•

APRIL.

1-5. International Children's Art Exhibition 
- Angel Row Library, (see page 2 ). 

Thur 3. Co-Ordinating Meeting. WEA, 7.30pm. 
Thur 10. *** DATE TO BE COfFUMD *** 

Question and Answer Forum with speakers 
from Political Parties. 7.30pm. WEA.

Sat 12. LAUNCH of BASIC CASE Campaign, (see 
page 3 ).

MAY.

Thur 8. Monthly Meeting 'The Women of Greenham' 
with Chris Drake.
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The Bulletin
FOR THE PAST TWO YEARS volunteers have printed 
the bulletin at 118 Workshop, Mansfield Road, We 
would like to publicly express our gratitude to 
the 118 workers for all their assistance during 
the time we have used their facillities and wish 
them every success in the future.

For technical and other reasons it has been 
decided to print this edition of the Bulletin 
commercially. This has meant a reduction in the 
number of pages, some increase in cost and 
unavoidable delay in Bulletin publication.

We would welcome readers' comments. Please 
let us know what YOU want of YOUR Bulletin.

March Editorial: Jos Wood, Jack Rotherham, Rob 
Raynham, Louise + Eric Jessop, Jackie Jezewski. 
Typing: Phyllis Wells, Rob Raynham, Lucy Cowell. 
Layout: Rob Raynham, Geoff Young. Printing: 
Russell Press, Gamble St, Nottingham. Cover: 
'Man - a Beast' by Kocar Jure, Zadobrovska 35, 
Ljihljana-Polje, Yugoslavia.

JOIN OSM NOW I 
step towards a future free from the threat of nuclear war.

MEMBERSHIP RATES

ORDINARY; £3.75
FAMILY; £4.50
UNWAGED/PENSIONERS /STUDENTS; £1.50

I wish to Join Nottingham CND & I 
enclose for 1 years subsciption

I enclose a donation of  
I enclose 1 years subscription to 
"SANITY"
(£4 special rate offered to members 
living in Bulletin delivery areas)

THE BULLETIN IS FREE TO NCND MEMBERS 

NAME.........................................................................  •
ADRESS•••••«••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

............ Tel

Return with remitance to;
17/18 Queen’s Chambers, King St. Nottingham.

Cheques payable to NOTTINGHAM CND,

Published by Nottin^wn CND, Suite 17/18, Queens Chafers, King Street, Nsttinghaa, NG1 2BH. (0602) 472556.
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Exhibitionists
of the World 

UNITE

April: (first week) Central Library 
May: County Hall, West Bridgford.

TbE INTERNATIONAL EXHIBITION OF 
Children's Creativ e Art has so far 
received sizeable contributions of 
work from Japan, New Zealand, the 

• Soviet Union, Yugoslavia and West 
Germany. The work spans the areas of 
painting, drawing, pastel work, 
printmaking, collage, sculpture and 
poetry. Further contributions are 
anticipated from other countries, 
including Britain.
Within the Exhibition's general theme 
of Peace, Nuclear Weapons and the Arms 
Race have emerged subjects such as 
Resettlement, Protection of the 
environment, nuclear shelters, the Joy 
of Peace, Man in Space and Man - a 
beast. We have been impressed by the 
thoughtfulness and power of the 
children's work and its general hicfi 
standard.
We are currently arranging a programme 
of Exhibition venues starting with the 
Central Library Foyer during the first 
week' in April. Following this, the 
display will be shown in a Derbyshire 
Secondary School and, in May, will 
move to County Hall, West Bridgford. 
It is hoped that school parties will 
visit the exhibition during this time. 
The United Nations Association (Lon­
don) wishes to show the Exhibition as 
part of its activities in this Inter­
national Year of Peace.

Spin-Off.
Hamilton CND New Zealand have
suggested that we, in Nottingham, 
might like to form a twinning link 
with them. We feel that the involve­
ment of many countries with this ven­
ture is helping to foster and cement 
international co-operation, friendship
and trust. Through the help of Green-
•12I ace (who provided for us a set of
photographs taken of the evacuation of
islanders from Rongelap in the 
Pacific) we are making the plight of
the Rongelap people a focal point of 
the Exhibition. Further to this, we
are developing for teacher and pupil 
visitors to the Exhibition, a set of
follow-up study packs for English 
(creative essay writing), Social 
Studies, Geography and Cultural 
Studies through Art and Drama.

GREENHAM
reproduce

Dear Friend,

All CND Labour party members welcome

Czech Teenager

TYPISTS
VAN EXPRESS

IMO

The frequent evictions at Greenham 
- often five in a day - make it 
urgent for the women to have a van 
for quick removal and storage of 
their basic possessions.

Please ring Jos Wood, 333637 for 
details.

The next Labour CND meeting is on Wed.
26 March, 7.30 at the WEA.

the
it

The general election may not be so far 
away. These are the sorts of responses 
Labour canvassers may exect to meet on 
the door step.

Labour CND is planning a day school in 
April to help Labour Party members 
to get to grips with what Labour 
policy on Defence really means, so 
that it can be a central and positive 
part of the Campaign. We shall also 
be approaching ward and branch parties 
to have a speaker on THE BASIC CASE 
for British Nuclear Disarmament.

is
be

at all stages of Bulletin production. 
We need, especially:

WE HAVE RECEIVED STILL more friendship 
letters from Bratislava in Czechoslo­
vakia.

One is from Kvela Tomanova, aged 
13, who would like to correspond with 
a girl of similar age. Anyone interes­
ted please contact the Office for her 
address.

We are asking any neighbourhood groups 
who would like to have the Exhibition 
in their area to get in touch, so that 
dates and venues can be arranged. We 
would also point out that the 
Exhibition about Hiroshima-Nagasaki 
and the state of the arms race is 
available to any group who may wish to 
use it., We will make a small charge 
of £5 for small groups for each hiring 
in the hope that this will help to 
offset the colossal cost of mounting 
the contributions of work for the 
International Exhibition of Children's 
Art.

The situation at Greenham 
desperate. Where there used to 
eight or nine flourishing Women's 
Peace Camps, there are now only 
six, with a small number of tired, 
depressed women at each.

After a wet, cold summer and freq­
uent evictions, they desperately 
need support NOW. They do not need 
gifts of food, but more women to go 
and stay there: otherwise in a 
matter of weeks, the PEACE Camp may 
be no more. Greenham Women's Peace 
Camp has been a beacon of light in 
the dark to millions over the 
world. Don't let that light go 
out! Please go and stay a night or 
two if you can - or more if poss­
ible and please get this letter 
copied and sent to 5 or 10 more 
women or groups.

From an occasional part-time 
Greenham Woman, 
JANET

Bradford on Avon Peace Action.

MANY WOMEN WILL HAVE received 
chain letter below. We 
for those who have not.

ROB WILSON 
on behalf of

NCND Exhibitions Group.

MONEY for this is needed quickly. 
(Cheques payable to: Greenham 
Common Women's Peace Camp). Send 
to: Sarah, 6 Weaver's Close, 
Sunrise Lane, Tansley, Matlock, 
Derbys.

COLLATION VOLUNTEERS

who are available during working 
hours to use a word processor. (No 
previous experience with w.p.s 
needed) and

LABOUR CND
"I don't hold with getting rid of the 
bomb; it's kept the peace for 40 
years”.
"You can't trust the Russians”.
"We don't want to be unprepared like 

we were last time".

Wants Penfriends

I

*

Future Without
CND's BASIC CASE campaign aimed at winning over the opponents of Cruise and 
Trident who still accept nuclear deterrence will be launched on:

| SATURDAY 12 APRIL]

We plan to saturate the City Centre with CND activity, especially when shopping 
crowds are at their peak between 11 and 2. Everyone not engaged in local 
launches, PLEASE come and join in. We need lots and lots of people for lots and 
lots of activities.

There will be;

An EXHIBITION BUS on the Square 
- open all day.

LISTERGATE STALL

BALLOONS 
on sale with a 

MASS RELEASE 
at a time to be arranged

LEAFLETING & SANITY SELLING

BAKERS, STREAMERS, PLACARDS.

Clifton & Meadows Group will be 
carrying a long streamer with the 

Basic Case slogan.

The MARKET SQUARE is booked ALL DAY.

We want many more activities. Here 
are some ideas:

SOAP BOX: A Hyde Park style Speakers' 
Comer. Speakers needed and suppor­
ters to form a crowd nucleus. Other 
banners & placards carrying the slo­
gans at the top of this page are 
needed.

MUSIC: Any instrumentalist who would 
like to play traditional tunes in a 
BUSKING GROUP. CONTACT SIMON ON 
861821.

PIGEONS: Spread pigeon food in shape
of CND logo for pigeons to create a 
living symbol.

STREET THEATRE: One idea is an "Arms 
Race". Participants, wearing natio­
nal flags, run round the Square 
accumulating mock nuclear weapons.

PAVEJENT ART PAVEJENT PETITIONS

VIDEO INTERVIEWS etc, etc

EVERYOE - COE AN) TAKE PART.

GROUPS & INDIVIDUALS: How much we can

put on is up to you. Ring Karen 
(863955) or Simon (861821) with 
queries, offers and ideas as soon as 
possible or leave message for BASIC 
CASE drawer at Office.

EVERYONE - PLEASE COE AND JOIN IN.

PUBLIC
INFORMATION
CAMPAIGNING
We’ve brought nuclear 
weapons into the open^

Local Libraries
WHY NOT APPROACH YOUR local branch 
library to do some of the following:

- Display a stock of leaflets.
- Put ip notices about your next 

meetings.
- Put on an exhibition.

(A Basic Case exhibition will be 
available; Libraries space 
usually has to be booked six 
months in advance!)

- Get in more anti-nuclear books.
- Accept an NCND Bulletin every 

month.

Dlt>YoUR PARENTS LH YoU WATcAW 
TELEVISION SHOW ARoVt HuclEML war •’

YEAH “ AND THEY WERE THE ONES 
WHO GOT SCARED

WHAT PART MADE THEM SCARED

The part when i asked them what 
THEY WERE going To DO ABOUT H

DOORSTEP 
WORKSHOPS

WHAT DO YOU SAY when you go out door­
knocking?

Workshops to work out feelings by 
roleplaying and discussion will be 
held on:

Saturdays;

8th, 15th, 22hd, & 29th Mar

all at 2.00pm at the NO© Office.

Why not come along to a session?



FEB6 Back from the Front Line?
AS MANY PEOPLE MAY know, there was 
some activity at USAF Molesworth the 
other week - it was in all (or at 
least some) of the daily newspapers, 
you remember!

Well, the National Mass Blockade 
of Molesworth was an unblemished suc­
cess. Close to 6,000 people risked 
arrest in the biggest single act of 
civil disobedience since the ’60s. The 
blockade remained solid throu^iout the 
day, despite the appalling conditions 
and not one vehicle went in or out of 
Molesworth during the course of the 
9 hour sit-down.

As far as we in Nottingham are 
concerned it should be recorded that 
the 320 odd people who travelled down 
from here in the middle of a freezing 
cold mid-winters night to sit for 3 
hours in snow and ice, facing the 
possibility of police custody is an 
achievement which greatly behoves the 
credibility, commitment and determina­
tion of our movement. There were also 
over 40 office volunteers, press per­
sons and back-up drivers in Nottm. 
who, as it happened, didn't have to 
put in the long hours work they had 
prepared for. No-one from this area 
was arrested. Nottingham also provided 
a lot of the gate stewards, communica­
tions people, drivers and so on for 
National CND so we can claim 400 local 
people directly involved on the day. A 
stupendous achievement!!

The blockade again gave a strong 
message to the government that the 
Peace movement intends to resist 
cruise deployment at every step and in 
every way possible and will resist 

attempts to intimidate and dissuade 
the public from peaceful protest. We 
are not going to go away. The very 
fact that many hundreds of those in 
the blockade were taking part in civil 
disobedience for the first time means 
that the campaign against cruise is 
not weakening - it is growing!! The 
scale of Mr. Heseltine's Falklands- 
style invasion last year was intended 
as a signal to the Peace movement to 
'pack up and go home'. Well, we've 
outlasted him and Feb 6th will live in 
our hearts and minds as another focus 

life-
. If 
evil
What 

share 
will

of cruise resistance - resistance 
which has lasted SIX YEARS!! Six years 
of resistance at Greenham and Moles­
worth. On Feb 6th we put ourselves in 
the front line at Molesworth - a geno­
cide base being built in our 
times, before our childrens eyes 
we remain silent we condone the 
which is being done in our name, 
will we tell our children? They 
our nuclear nightmare but they 
reap the tragic harvest of our indif-

±

front line; every last 
We must never forget

We must never forget that me are 
ALL in the 
one of us.
that.

Cruise continues to threaten us 
all and Feb 6th is in the past - now 
we must move forward; plan, organise, 
mobilise and act for a peace free from 
the threat of nuclear destruction.

Rob Raynham.

MONEY
MONEY

_____MONEY
There are a number of demands on NCND 
funds and for a sensible discussion of 
priorities at next month's members 
meeting, it is important for us to 
understand the position.

The financial situation:
We have in savings £1,000 (deposit 
a/c) plus £4,000 (high interest a/c), 
the latter representing our grant from 
the County Council for the next 3 
years.

The office:
We are committed to a 3 year lease 
which was negotiated on the under­
standing that the CC grant would back 
it, i.e. we have to budget for 3 
years.

The Peace Festival: 
Although the PF has been given as one 
example of NCND activities, it has 
always been made quite clear by those 
with whom we've negotiated on the 
County Council that the money is to be 
spent by NCND as we see fit. It was 
our decision last yeasr to devote half 
of the CC grant to the PF and this 
cost us £750.

Basic Case Campaign:
Unlike 1985, this year sees the start 
of an ambitious and costly campaign of 
public education that extends through­
out the year. We have budgeted 12 
months' activity, starting in April, 
at over £5,000 which will have to be 
financed by a combination of savings 
and fundraising.

ANN KESTENBAUM (co-chair) 
COLIN PIPER (treasurer).

PEACE
86?
Once upon a time Nottm. CND decided to 
hold a Peace Festival, it was so suc­
cessful that it has continued ever 
since.
As we begin to organise this year's - 
the 6th - perhaps we should think 
about why we should put so much time 
and energy into organising the event 
and its relevance to the peace move­
ment in 1986.
There are many good reasons for NCND 
to continue with the Festival. It has 
become an annual event, people see the 
posters and know that it's worth 
coming to. It certainly attracts more 
people than any other NCND event. 
Each year we have more stalls from 
local community and voluntary groups 
(60 in 1985) and more commercial ones 
who pay us well!. This means that 
many more people get to know what CND 
is about. The Festival is vital to 
the Basic Case campaign. The Festival 
is an excellent way of reaching people 
from a range of backgrounds who can 
then disseminate information about CND 
to other members of their group and to 
their friends.

Secondly, this is International Year 
of Peace and, if we run the Festival 
under the slogan of "Peace 86", we 
will be able to involve a lot more 
solidarity, campaigning and interest 
groups in the Festival - it is 
rumoured that even CVS will be there 
this year! CND has not been very good 
in the past at attracting support from 
the various ethnic groups. A broader 
based festival gives us the chance to 
make links and develop contacts with 
people from the Black communities. 
Further, people who have got involved 
in some voluntary or community group 
will know how hard it is to get resou­
rces to run their activities or to 
provide services, they are likely to 
appreciate our arguments about the 
costs of nuclear weapons and how these 
resources could be better used for the 
community's benefit. If we can pro­
duce this sort of information, than we 
can exploit the opportunities afforded 
by the Festival to communicate with 
people we wouldn't normally reach. 
Broadening the Festival in this way 
also allows us to apply for more 
grants and to raise money. The 
Festival has never cost NCND any money 
- even with last year's appalling 
weather! - we have always broken even 
or made a profit. The County Council 
has already given money towards the 
next 4 Festivals. ja®

Thirdly, the publicity that the Peace 
Festival generates in the local media 
and generally in the city ensures that 
NCND remains in the public eye for 
another month.
Finally - the day is fun - it makes 
the rest of the slog of campaigning a 
little easier!
The idea of what the Peace Festival is 
and what it should be this year will 
be discussed at the March Monthly 
Meeting — so come along and con­
tribute your views!

VAL HARRIS
for Peace Festival Group.

Resolutions for 

March

Monthly Meeting

THIS MEETING BELIEVES THAT the Peace 
Festival is one of the most valuable 
events in the NCND Calender.

This meeting notes that the 
County Council passed the resolution

'that a grant of £5,250 be 
made to NCND to cover the cost of 
future Peace Festivals and other 
aspects of the group's work to 
publicise and promote the course 
of Peace

This meeting resolves that NCND 
make a grant of £1000 towards the 1986 
Peace Festival and offers whatever 
assistance it can to the Peace Festi­
val organising group.

proposer: Celia Lacey, 
seconder: Vai Harris, 

(on behalf of the Peace Festival Grp)

MOTION FOR MARCH POLICY-MAKING MEETING

1) NCND believes that CND's national 
demonstration during the Autumn 
°British Bomb' public education 
campaign should be an act of large- 
scale civil disobedience or non­
violent direct action.

2) NCND further believes that this 
demonstration should be either 
focussed on Parliament or on 
Aldermaston/Burcfif ield.

3) NCND calls on the National
Executive Committee, the Executive 
Council, and the National Projects 
Committee to put all necessary energy, 
resources and funding into making this 
demonstration a success.

4) NCND further calls on the above 
bodies to replace the “traditional' 
London rally/march for 1987 with a 
series of simultaneous demonstrations 
throughout Britain.

5) NCND instructs its Executive 
Committee and National Council 
delegate to communicate these 
proposals to the relevant bodies.

Proposed by: Pete Strauss 
Seconded by: Geoff Young

Easter Presents
GOOD QUALITY chocolate-filled Easter

phane. A delightful present for 
friends or loved ones. Price £3.50
from NCND Office or the Stall.

FACT of the Month?

Privatisation

Greenham next?

(from ADIU, Sussex University).

The Financial Times (4J2^5) reports 
that 210 people have been hired from a 
West German Security Company to help 
guard Pershing II Missile bases. They 
will shoot to kill in extreme emergen­
cies.

Tit PLOUGHSHARES CAMPAIGN IS organ­
ising a march from St. Georges Hill in 
Surrey, where the seventeenth century 
diggers began, to Molesworth arriving 
on Easter Monday. A shorter march 
starts from Corby on Easter Saturday.

On Easter Monday there will be a 
symbolic digging of the base.

Anyone interested should contact:

5'Ils V 'M ARCH

ISS6

Dig the Base with Tools far

5
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T^ates of Greerhaf* at Sheffield

DID YOU KNOW THAT a choral drama,"The 
Gates of Greenham" was given its first 
performance at the Royal Festival Hall 
last Easter with Sheila Hancock as the 
narrator? Despite the °SOLD OUT' 
signs, a few people managed to get in 
at the last moment when it was obvious 
that none of the press seats would be 
filled.
A recording with the London Philharmo­
nic Orchestra, the Quaker Festival 
Chorus, and Sheila Hancock again nar­
rating will be issued on the Sain 
label late in March.
Those who heard it live evidently 
found it a deeply moving experience; 
many of the choir had been profoundly 
affected by it in rehearsals. Now 
there is a chance to hear it live 
again, and locally (details below). 
Sheffield City Council are sponsoring 
the production to mark International 
Peace Year.
The work follows the story of the 
Greenham camps from the start. The 
music begins in a celebratory mood as 
the women assemble and discover new 
forms of community, friendship, 
spirituality and partnership despite 
the miseries of mud and cold, fines 
and prison. As threats, harassment 
and vilification increase, the mood 
becomes bleak and despairing, leading 
up to the emergence of Cruise missiles 
from the base. Gradually, the women's 
sheer courage, suffering and 
persistence reaffirms hope for a 
reborn world.
Most of the words are quotations from 
the women themselves, spliced with 
references from William Blake, Martin 
Luther King, Gandhi, Jung, George Fox 
and Kahlil Gibran among others, 
reminding us of Greenham's place in 
the long tradition of struggle for 
peace and social justice. 
The orchestra itself combines
orchestral and rock instruments. The 
music is full of tunes, energy, drama. 
If it were about cats or dogs, we'd be 
hearing a lot more of it but, as the 
empty press seats proved, '^>eace" let 
alone "Greenham", isn't seen as 
marketable.
Sheffield is only 40 miles; why not 
get a group together to go?

Jonathan Silvey

The Bulletin should be used as an 
opportunity to raise the level of 
awareness and commitment of our 
members as well as stretching out to a 
wider audience by factual arguments on 
all aspects of the Nuclear issue. It 
should become a means of education and

It was the opinion of the Radcliffe 
group that the quality of reproduction 
was of secondary importance to the 
quality of the message it carries. 
The fact that we produce it entirely 
by our own efforts and provide 
opportunities for members to 
participate is a good reason for 
continuing to print the Bulletin 
ourselves.
Again it was the opinion of the 
Radcliffe group who had a full 
discussion on the Bulletin that a
three column lay-out of small 
typescript closely argued case did not 
get the reading it deserved. Few 
people read small print anyway. It 
was an opinion we need well spaced 
tag-line points on a sheet. One of
the things we suffer from is the fact 
our arguments are sometimes above 
people's heads. We also need a lot 
more fun, cartoons, humorous articles.
Fun and satire can often carry a
greater impact when all else fails. 
Finally, I am sure that we should sell 
copies to non-members - there are a
lot of people who support our case yet
do not join, who would welcome the
opportunity of playing a part and any 
conscious act for peace, however
small,is a plus.
Let's go out for involvement,
expansion and with fin and comradeship
we will win. It's a
let's enjoy it too.

DOUNtEAY AM) DOMESDAY

Tony Benn said at the Sizewell In­
quiry: "In plain language, every 
British Nuclear power station has 
become a nuclear bomb factory for the 
USA. British civilian power stations 
have always been important to the USA 
as providers of plutonium for both US 
and British weapons. The USA relies 
on our reprocessing industry.

Now comes an opportunity to raise 
objection to the environment disaster 
which nuclear technology has begun. 
In April this year, a Planning Enquiry 
will begin into the proposals by Bri­
tish Nuclear Fuels and United Kingdom 
Atomic Energy Authority to build an 80 

ton a year capacity Reprocessing Plant 
in Scotland at Dounreay.
The subject arouses very strong 
emotions, particularly as day by day 
Windscale/Sellafield lurches from one 
disaster to another. All the same, 
the case against the development at 
Dounreay must be made factually, it 
must be well-researched, scientifical­
ly based and realistic. As an objec­
tor, I expect to spend as much time on 
research in Libraries as on rallying 
support from all those concerned for 
themselves and their children.
Arguments must issue from a sound 
understanding of the facts or we shall 
attract the same kind of cynicism 
which attracted those who proclaimed 
"The end of the world is nigh" in 
1800, 1900 or whenever.

MARJORIE BROWN

During recent months, the USSR has 
made a series of very positive peace 
moves.
It took the unilateral action we so 
often call for in announciang on 
Hiroshima Day 1985 a 6 month morato­
rium on nuclear tests and, in spite of 
continued American, French and British 
tests, has extended this moratorium to 
March 3L It has reiterated its sup­
port for a Nuclear Free and for a 
Comprehensive Test Ban Treaty. It has 
proposed that the superpowers halve 
their nuclear arsenals as a first 
stage in a plan for the removal of all 
weapons of mass destruction by the end 
of the century. It has stated its 
readiness to destroy all its European 
SS20s on the spot with international 
inspectors looking on, if NATO will 
match the move. This would, of course, 
involve British nuclear weapaons.
We now have the CHANCE OF A LIFETIME 
to campaign in response to these 
offers. Against this background we can 
show the British public that indepen­
dent - or unilateral - nuclear disarm­
ament by Britain would not be a point­
less gesture, but a very positive step 
towards a progressive world reduction 
in nuclear arms.
It is time CN) finally abandoned the 
myth that the superpowers are equally 
responsible for the arms race.
Because of media bias and blackout, 
most people do not know what the 
Soviet offers are. We must not be 
afraid to publicize them in our for­
thcoming Extended Pdblic Information 
campaign on the Positive Advantages of 
British Nuclear Disarmament.

JOS WOOD

Neighbourhood
BINGHAM group distributed a peace Xmas 
card to the 2,500 homes. The response 
was encouraging. PRISONERS' REPLY

News
*** SPECIAL OFFER ***

SNEINTON group have produced a highly 
original leaflet which they are dis­
tributing to the 7000 homes in their 
area. The leaflet is desigped to look 
like a Money-Off Special Offer promo­
tion, but the headline reads "£11,000 
million to give away in Great Trident 
Offer" - with more words «. includ­
ing a 25p off membership offer!
RESULTS of Sneinton's census taken at 
the Listergate Stall on Feb 8th, to 
find out how much people knew about 
Molesworth, will be given next month. 
THE group has plans for Street 
Videoing^ Their 4-page monthly news 
letter continues.

WEST BRIDGFORD report a heartening 
increase in active members resulting 
in efficient job sharing. The Monthly 
newsleter and Stall continue. When­
ever Cruise leaves Greenham, members 
are on Trent Bridge with banners at 5 
pm. Why not join in? Ring Angela 
(841479) to be put on the Cruise tele­
phone tree.

£1*25
pooffto to Nottm CND

~ ■t-- 1 ■ B-g-

♦ Vegetarian food

♦ Lic.bar

FOLK EVENT 86 7.30-11.OO.pm
SAT. 22nd MARCH
Carlton Catholic Club 
Carlton Hill Nottm 
♦’Patti O'Doors"

KEYWORTH Group sent out 87 Christmas 
cards to prisoners of conscience all 
over the world. The addresses were 
provided by War Resisters' Internat­
ional. Among the eight replies so far 
received are those of:-

Karl Kabat, a 52-year old R.C. 
priest who is serving an 18 year sen­
tence in the USA for damaging a a 
missile silo with a jack hammer. He 
has already served 5.5 years for other 
peace "offences".

A folk singer from Hawaii whose 
protest involved swimming across Pearl 
Harbour. He sent a tape of his songs.

The group continues to run its stall 
at the monthly charity market.

ATTENTION! All CND running enthusiasts...!!
TLE FUNDRAISING GROUP ARE looking for runners entering the Robin Hood Marathon or Half-Marathon who would be willing to 
run for Nottingham CM). If you are entering and would like to raise money by sponsorship, please contact the Fundraising 
Group c/o 17/18 Queens Chambers, King Street, Nottingham. (0602) 472556.H

...and ALL cyclists!!
TLE GREAT NOTTINGHAM BIKE ride this year takes place on Sunday, July 6th. Any ace pedallers out there who would like to 
'cycle for Peace' and make a few bob for NCND? Again, the number is: (0602) 472556.*2“

Friday, 21st. March

Marcel Marceau

(eicjit men who shook their heads!) 

+ disco, support and raffle.

Saturday, 26th. April

Cabaret Evening

(including mime artist!)

+ local bands

FURTHCOMING EWNTS

Saturday, 17th. May

Ceilidh

(with local musicians)

at the International Community 
Centre, Mansfield Rd.

6.30 - 10.30pm.

Saturday, 14th. Jire

The John Noakes Experience 
+ support to be announced

ALL EVENTS at the NARRDhBQAT PUB, 
CANAL STREET 

(unless otherwise stated)

ALL EVENTS at the NARRDV60AT PUB, 
CANAL STREET 

(unless otherwise stated)

ALL EVENTS at the NARROVBOAT PUB, 
CANAL STREET 

(unless otherwise stated)

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------x
I am unable to attend the fundraising events, but would like to make a donation instead.

Name......................................................................................................................................................................................................................

Address............................................................................................................................................................................. ..... ............................

I enclose £ . . . contribution towards Nottingham CND campaign funds. Tick box if receipt required

Please make cheques payable to Nottingham CM) and return to Suite 17/18, Queens Chambers, King Street, Nottm. NG1 2BH. (7




